
Penguins Newsletter – Autumn 2018 

A warm welcome back to all our swimmers and their chauffeurs! We hope everyone has 

enjoyed a well-deserved Summer break.  

Lots of change at Penguins over the Summer. We welcome 4 new coaches to our Penguins 

team: Richard East (our lead coach), Jess Sellar, Millie Smith and Siobhan Chou, and we are 

delighted that Stephanie Taylor remains with us. After just 2 weeks of swimming, the 

coaches are very impressed with the children’s effort and commitment. It’s also great to see 

our new starters settle in so quickly.  

For your diaries, it is a 13-week term. We break for a 2-week half term (NO sessions on 21st 

and 28th October), returning on the 4th November and our last session is on the 16th 

December. These dates as well as provisional dates for the Spring and Summer terms can be 

found on the Bromley Team Unify website under the Penguins tab.  

Exciting news - discussions are in place within the BSC committee and coaches to arrange a 

gala for some of our more able swimmers; this will give our Penguin swimmers an 

opportunity to take part in some friendly competition and should prove to be a wonderful 

experience for them. Realistically, this is likely to take place in early 2019. More news to 

follow…. 

Going forward, we will require fees (on a pro-rata basis) for the following Term in advance 

to secure your children’s places and efficiently manage trials to fill any swim places vacated. 

Therefore, we will require the Spring 2019 term’s fees by Sunday 9th December, the 

penultimate week before we break for Christmas. Invoices will be sent out on the 1st 

December. 

If you have any queries at any time, please contact me at Penguins@bromleysc.com. I will 

also be at poolside from time to time and Richard will also be happy to answer any 

questions. 

 

Jane Powell 

Penguin Swim School Administrator 
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